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    ST. JULIE CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL - ECCLESTON



   12/11/2021

Dear Parents/Carers, 
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Remembrance Day

Our children have spent the last two weeks learning about and reflecting on the sacrifices made by so many brave men and women during times of conflict.   On Thursday everyone observed 2 minutes silence at 11am during which the children were respectful and reflective. In school they have completed lots of different activities, thoughtful poems, artwork and writing and have created some lovely poppy displays. In their Forest School session, Year 2 used twigs to weave their crosses of remembrance and placed them in the school grounds to remember loved ones during the month of November.
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Judaism Week

During the year the children learn about other faiths.  This week the children have been studying the Judaism aspect of the Come and See programme.  You may like to talk to your child about what they have learnt.
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Anti-bullying week – wear Odd Socks to school on Monday
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Next week is national Anti-Bullying Week 2021 and the theme this year is: One Kind Word. We spoke in Assembly this morning about how just one kind word can change someone’s day and about the happy, warm feeling that treating people with kindness gives us all.

We will start with Odd Socks Day to mark the first day of Anti-Bullying Week. The children are encouraged to wear odd socks to school on Monday to highlight that we are all unique and that it is good to be different.
What a busy week….
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Children in Need

The children are invited to come in wearing spots on Friday 19th November in return for a donation for Children in Need to made via School Money.  Spotty accessories with their school uniform may be worn: Pudsey ears, spotty ties, spotty tops, socks, bows etc. School shoes must be worn – no boots or trainers.

[image: image8.png]NG

SPORT
ENGLAND

CTIVEMARK



Year 4 Sacramental Programme
As transmission rates of Covid continue to rise in St Helens schools have been advised that at this time they should avoid holding gatherings. Unfortunately, this means we have had to put mitigations in place and change the plans for holding the Sacramental programme run by St Julie’s Parish. I have spoken with Fr Philip and under the circumstances, regrettably the meeting planned for next Thursday will not be able to be held “in person.” As Year 4 children have a Teams account set up through school, the Sacramental meeting will instead be hosted by the Catechists via MS Teams. Fr Philip will send the Parent booklet and the child activity booklets into school so that we can distribute them to you via school ahead of the meeting on Thursday. The Catechists and Fr Philip will then lead the session, working through the booklets with you on the night. Teams invites will be emailed next week. Hopefully, when the situation improves we can then review the situation and move ahead as originally planned.
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	Year Group
	% Attendance for w/e 12.11.21

	Reception
	94.86

	Year 1
	88.86

	Year 2
	96.57

	Year 3
	95.0

	Year 4
	95.57

	Year 5
	98.86

	Year 6
	90.29


Well done to Year 5 for the highest attendance this week!

Illness
We have been informed that a number of children in schools have tested positive after an episode of vomiting. Can we advise that if your child has an episode of vomiting or diarrhoea they have a Lateral Flow Test or PCR before returning to school. Following any incidence of diarrhoea and/or vomiting the period to be kept away from school is 48 hours from the last episode of diarrhoea or vomiting. If your child is feeling unwell, we would encourage considering a lateral flow test.
We encourage parents to continue to test families twice per week using the Lateral Flow Test kits. Please report the result of all tests whether negative or positive on the Government Report a Test website as this helps to give a picture of the uptake of local testing. Regular testing helps to keep the staff and children in school safe. 
Flu immunisations

The school nursing team will be administering the nasal spray in school to children whose parents have given online consent on Thursday, 18th November.

Walk Once a Week
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Well done to all those who have walked to school at least once a week during October 2021
	Reception
	17 children

	Year 1
	15 children

	Year 2
	16children

	Year 3
	19 children

	Year 4
	14 children

	Year 5
	18 children

	Year 6
	17 children


Well done to the winning class Year 3 who will look after the trophy this month
PFA Christmas Fayre
Unfortunately as mentioned above, as transmission rates of Covid continue to rise in St Helens schools have been advised that at this time they should avoid holding gatherings which meant that the decision had to be made to cancel the planned Christmas Fayre in the Parish Hall.
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But do not worry, the PFA will bring the Christmas Fayre to you!

26th November – 13th December: St Julie’s PFA Virtual Christmas Book and Gift Fair
You can visit the virtual fundraising fair to view products, make your choice, pay online and arrange delivery all from the comfort of home – and raise funds for school at the same time.

You can access the site now to browse    https://stjulieprimary.thegiftfamily.co.uk/
Please see the attached flyer for more details and spread the word to friends and family.
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The Big PTA Christmas Raffle

St Julie’s PFA have registered with the Parentkind PTA raffle to raise money for your children in school. Please see the leaflet attached to follow the link to buy tickets.

Just one £3 ticket enters you into 12 draws – 12 chances to win up to £5,000! The PFA gets 50% commission from every ticket sold.

[image: image2]Watch this space…the PFA have lots of ideas for Christmas fundraising activities for the children to be held in school. More details next week!
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Our own TV star! CBBC  - BBC One
Holly from Year 6 will be appearing on Blue Peter on Thursday 18th November. She will be performing a routine with her Cheerleading group so please tune in next Thursday from 5pm-6pm. I can’t wait! I am also very excited to see Holly’s “Blue Peter Badge” – I dreamed of getting one when I was a child. 

Good luck with your performance Holly!
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St Julie’s Stars of the Week

	Reception
	Eliza R-H

	Year 1S
	Holly B

	Year 1J
	Riley

	Year 2
	Aveah D

	Year 3
	Zak p

	Year 4
	Isabella N

	Year 5
	Oliver R

	Year 6
	James McD
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Eccleston Library – Lantern crafts.

Make lanterns to celebrate Inter Faith Week 

Tuesday 16th November 3.30pm
Places Limited.  Booking essential

Tel. 01744 677575 or see a member of staff
Diary w/c 15.11.2021
Monday
       Reception – Forest Schools (outdoor clothes and trainers – bring wellies if wet))

                                               Y4 Garage band 3:15 – 4:15

Tuesday


Y6 Table tennis  3:15 - 4:15                                          
Wednesday


Y2 Spanish  3:15 - 4:00
                                               Y1 Forest School club 3:15 - 4:15 
                                               Y6 Young Voices choir  3:15 - 4:15                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
Thursday


Flu immunisations in school
                                               Y5 Board Games and Lego 3:15 - 4:15
                                               Y3 Board Games and Lego 3:15 - 4:15
                                               Year 4 Sacramental Programme 6:30pm via Teams
Friday




Further dates for your Diary

Thursday 2 December                       - Year 5 Sacramental Programme  6:30 – 7:30pm
Thursday 16 December                     - Year 4 Sacramental Programme  6:30 – 7:30pm
Thursday 13 January 2022                - Year 5 Sacramental Programme Parish Hall 6:30 – 7:30pm
Friday 21 January 2022                     - Sacrament of Reconciliation for Year 5 in school
Thursday 27 January 2022                - Year 4 Sacramental Programme Parish Hall 6:30 – 7:30pm
Friday 4 February 2022                     - Sacrament of Reconciliation for Year 4 in school
Thursday 24 February 2022              - Year 5 Sacramental Programme Parish Hall 6:30 – 7:30pm
Thursday 10 March 2022                   - Year 4 Sacramental Programme Parish Hall 6:30 – 7:30pm
Saturday 21 May 2022                       - First Holy Communion Mass for Year 5

Saturday 11 June 2022                      - First Holy Communion Mass for Year 4
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“A caring family school, where we learn, grow and walk in the footsteps of Jesus.”  
St Julie pray for us, protect us and bless us.
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